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Spotlight: Vanessa Serrano Ramos

What is your current profession/role?   I'm the lead RN in the Geri clinic. I've been here for almost 6 years.   Still

loving it!

What initially inspired and motivated you to pursue a career as a nurse? My mom has always worked in the

healthcare field.  She's the best person I know, so I figured being a nurse like her was the way to go.

What parts of your work have been particularly inspiring or rewarding for you? Whenever I talk to a patient in

distress and I’m able to leave the patient feeling better than how I found them, that’s the most rewarding 

part the job.   

What is your go-to stress relief activity during a busy workweek? My go-to stress relief is hanging out with my

two corgis, Sadie and Winston.  They remind me to live in the moment and appreciate the small things in life. 



If you had to choose a different profession, what would it be? If I wasn’t a nurse, I’d like to think I’d be doing

something in academics, like a research scientist. 



Congratulations to Vanessa Serrano Ramos - Recipient of

our 2025 Annual Exemplary Division Member Award

We’re proud to announce that Vanessa Serrano Ramos is the recipient of the 2025 Annual Exemplary Division

Member Award—an honor voted on by her peers in geriatrics and gerontology. 

As the resource nurse for the UC San Diego geriatric medicine clinic, Vanessa plays a vital role in keeping the 

practice running smoothly. From managing staff and physician schedules to supporting patients and clinic

operations, she does it all with grace, patience, and professionalism. As one nominator put it: “It’s no exaggeration to

say that the practice would not function without her.”

Congratulations, Vanessa, and thank you for all that you do!



Congratulations to Dr. James Templeman!

Congratulations to Dr. James Templeman, recipient of this year’s Excellence in Teaching Award—an honor voted on

by our geriatrics fellows in recognition of his outstanding mentorship, teaching, and commitment to education.  This

honor is well-deserved. Over this past year, Dr. Templeman developed and implemented G-FAME (Geriatric Fellows

as Medical Educators), a new curriculum built into the fellowship didactics series. He was also selected as the

Associate Program Director for the Geriatric Medicine Fellowship! Congratulations!

More  ab ou t  ou r Fe l lows h ip  Programs

https://gerigeropal.ucsd.edu/education/fellowships/index.html


Congratulations to Dr. Ian Neel!

We’re proud to share that Dr. Ian Neel has been appointed co-chair of the San Diego County Alzheimer’s Project. In

this leadership role, Dr. Neel will help guide regional efforts to improve cognitive care, support families, and advance

research and innovation in Alzheimer’s and related dementias. 

Check out this wonderful feature by Annie Pierce highlighting Dr. Neel’s dedication to compassionate, evidence-

based care:

R e ad  t h e  art ic le  h e re

Congratulations to Dr. Lindsey Yourman!

Congratulations on being selected as a member of Epic’s Geriatrics Specialty Steering Board! This prestigious, peer-

elected group helps define best practices for geriatrics care within the Epic system, impacting providers and patients

worldwide. Dr. Yourman brings a deep commitment to representing the real-world perspectives of geriatricians and

palliative care clinicians across care settings—ensuring their voices help shape the future of care.

What's Happening

https://health.ucsd.edu/news/features/dr-ian-neel-a-champion-for-cognitive-care/


Welcome to our 2025-26 Hospice & Palliative Medicine

and Geriatrics Fellows!







More  ab ou t  ou r Fe l lows h ip  Programs

Summer Gathering with Division Staff

The Division of Geriatrics, Gerontology, and Palliative Care's staff gathered for a warm and joyful summer
celebration at Dr. Moore’s—great company, good food, and a beautiful way to connect outside of work.

https://gerigeropal.ucsd.edu/education/fellowships/index.html




Helpful Resources

The 4Ms of an Age-Friendly Health System 

Are you familiar with the “4Ms” of an Age-Friendly Health System? UC San Diego and our San Diego Imperial
Geriatrics Education Center are actively working to apply this framework to care of our older patients and helping
other health systems in San Diego to provide age-friendly care. Learn more at the link below, which includes
resources for not only clinicians, but also tips for older adults and caregivers to discuss the 4Ms with their health
team.

Le arn  more  ab ou t  t h e  4 Ms  h e re

The Age-Friendly Health System is a national initiative! This new podcast talks about how 4Ms care is helping
improve the care of older adults and making a real difference.

Lis t e n  t o  t h e  p od cas t  h e re

In the News...

https://www.sandiegoimperialgwep.com/overview-4ms-framework
https://www.johnahartford.org/resources/view/health-literacy-out-loud-podcast-interview-with-leslie-pelton-age-friendly-health-systems?utm_source=The+John+A.+Hartford+Foundation+Email+List&utm_campaign=bc6bca619e-rss-3-9_COPY_01&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_c762038350-bc6bca619e-119108485


Dr. Benjamin Han and former UC San Diego Geriatric Psychiatry fellow Dr. Haley Solomon delve into why older

adults with chronic illness are turning to cannabis—and what the science says about benefits and risks. Read

it here.

New UC San Diego research, led by Dr. Benjamin Han, finds a sharp rise in cannabis use among baby boomers—

now at 7.4% in 2023 vs. 0.4% in 2005—highlighting evolving approaches to health and symptom relief in older

adults. Read it here.

Not  s ign e d  u p  y e t ?  S I GN U P HE R E

Please consider donating to our mission! While we continue to make great strides, we are limited on what we can

accomplish with existing funds. We encourage you to become involved with the UC San Diego Division of Geriatrics,

Gerontology, and Palliative Care and join us in helping older adults live their best lives longer and improving care for

individuals with serious illness. By supporting our efforts, you can ensure that our research, education programs, and

clinical care keep pace with the needs of our community and remain strong.
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